Minutes for Meeting #6 of the General Education Subcommittee of the UCC

Date/Time:
December 3, 2007; 2:30 – 4:30 pm

Location:
303C Devos
Present:  Alan Bell, Roy Cole, Phyllis Curtiss, Mike DeWilde, Roger Gilles, “Griff” Griffin, Joe Jacquot, Charlie Lowe, Hugh McGuire, Dana Munk, Penney Nichols-Whitehead, Paul Sicilian, Kathryn Waggoner, Frank Ward (Chair), Jonathan White

6.1
Approval of Agenda 

· Approved

6.2
Approval of Minutes

· Approved

6.3
Report from Chair

· No formal report from chair.  Chair approved 8 GES Sub-Category Change Forms (see below).  Sent to UCC and have received approval.  19 additional sub-category forms sent to UCC and will be processed in January 

6.4
Discussion/Action of proposals under consideration

GES Sub-Category Change Form > General Education Arts – APPROVED 

GES Sub-Category Change Form > Historical Perspectives – APPROVED
GES Sub-Category Change Form > Life Sciences – APPROVED 

GES Sub-Category Change Form > Mathematical Sciences – APPROVED
GES Sub-Category Change Form > Philosophy and Literature – APPROVED
GES Sub-Category Change Form > Physical Sciences – APPROVED
GES Sub-Category Change Form > Social Sciences – APPROVED
GES Sub-Category Change Form > World Perspectives – APPROVED
6.5 
Report from Working Groups

· Policy group reported on five issues:

· Motion approved to discontinue policy of allowing ART/CTH/MUS students to complete foundation courses with higher level (non-Gen Ed) courses.  GE Director to draft change policy and will return to committee

· Motion approved to not allow departmental proficiency exams as alternative for foundation course.  Language to read: Department proficiency or placement examinations do not fulfill General Education requirements.  Will need to be placed in GE Handbook

· Motion approved to eliminate procedure for 2nd year review of pilot courses in foundations based on new assessment process for all GE courses

· Major discussion on transfer students and allowable transfer credits and course equivalencies for themes.  Issue deferred and GE Director to gather information regarding number of instances and magnitude of problem

· Minor discussion on whether or not GE course in Honors should be under purview of GES.  Currently falls under direction of UCC. Committee and GE Director to informally investigate with follow-up in future
· Assessment group report:

· Course Assessment Plans (CAP) are on track, however, some groups seem to be ignoring our requests and there was some discussion on whether or not to send some kind of “official” warning to groups/disciplines/themes

6.6 
Report from General Education Director

· GE Director reported that data collection has been completed on two themes
· GE Director discussed FTLC grant possibility to have theme instructors attend classes of other theme members and look for avenues of collaboration.  Director to continue investigation  

6.7
New Business

-    None

6.8
Adjournment

· Motion passed.  Next meeting January 14, 2008 > KC 201
